From: Mduduzi Shabane : Dirtector General : Department of Rural Development & Land Reform

To: Mr S P Sizani, MP: Chairperson: Portfolio Committee on Rural Development and Land Reform 

24 January 2011


Dear Mr Sizani

RESPONSE TO SUBMISSIONS RECEIVED ON THE RURAL DEVELOPMENT AND LAND REFORM GENERAL AMENDMENT BILL [B33-2010]

Your letter dated 21 January 2011 requesting the Department of Rural Development and Land Reform to respond to submissions made by the public in respect of the Rural Development and Land Reform General Amendment Bill (the Bill), refers.

The Department hereby responds to the submissions as follows:

1. SUBMISSION TO PRESIDENT: BA TLAKOANE BA MANZIMNY AMA COMMUNITY

The submission was addressed to the Presidency which referred the matter on 31 December 2009 to the Provincial Department of Agriculture, Rural Development and Land Administration. Its purpose is to obtain condonation for the lodging of a restitution land claim and to request the President to re-open the process for the lodging of such claims. Upon referral to the Chief Land Claims Commissioner, he responded by drawing the attention of the Community to the fact that the Commission on Restitution of Land Rights is not mandated by the Restitution of Land Rights Act, 1994 (Act No. 22 of 1994), to accept claims that are lodged later than 31 December 1998. The Chief Land Claims Commissioner further advised the Community to contact the office of the Department of Rural Development and Land Reform in Mpumalanga for possible alternative assistance in terms of its land distribution programme called LRAD.

2. SUBMISSION TO PORTFOLIO COMMITTEE: MANZIMNY AMA COMMUNITY BATLAKOANE BA

Pursuant to the submission to the Presidency the Community on 6 December 2010 requested the Portfolio Committee on Rural Development and Land Reform (“the Portfolio Committee") to make provision in the Bill for the re-opening of the process for the lodging of restitution claims.

3. SUBMISSION BY MR M MKHIZE: UMVITHI YOUTH DEVELOPMENT CONSULTANTS

Mr Mkhize supports the amendments contained in the Bill which follows upon the change from "Land Affairs" to "Rural Development and Land Reform", because it will maximise funding opportunities for organisations that work in association with rural communities and will assist rural development. He further applauds the successful work done by the Portfolio Committee, the Minister for Rural Development and land Reform and the National Government in recognising rural citizens and focusing on rural development.

4. SUBMISSION BY MR S MDLALOSE

Mr Mdlalose proposes alternative solutions for land and rural development issues. He supports the incorporation of indigenous systems when engaging in land disputes because, in his view, the process for land and rural development will then be understood by all rural communities. Statutory linguistic terms regarding compensation payable as-a result of land claims- are an impediment for rural communities during negotiations. Once these communities secure the land claimed developers fluctuate prices for developing the land and eventually acquire the land. Mr Mdlalose also proposes the re-opening of the process for the lodging of restitution claims. Land reform and rural development laws should follow a pro-active in stead of a reactive approach.

Having perused the above submissions, the Department of Rural Development and Land Reform is of the opinion that the matters raised do not affect the content of the Bill in its current form. The Bill is purely technical in nature and aims to substitute obsolete definitions and expressions and to effect consequential amendments. The Department will however investigate legislative amendments to be effected to land reform legislation once the underlying policy issues have been raised and debated in the appropriate fora. The Department appreciates the support expressed for the Bill.

Kind regards

